
St. Michael Catholic Church   

1512 Pine Ave., Snohomish, WA  98290     

 (360)-568-0821 / Fax 360-568-6426     www.stmichaelsnohomish.org 

 

 
 
Pastor: Rev. Milhton Scarpetta (110) / frmilhton@stmichaelsnohomish.org  
 

Deacon: Gene Vanderzanden / Gene.vann@comcast.net 
 

Deacon: Pierce Murphy / Pierce.murphy@seattlearch.org   
 

Administrator: Michelle Green (101) / administrator@stmichaelsnohomish.org 
 

Office Asst. Spanish: Leticia Alexander (107) / Spanish@stmichaelsnohomish.org 
 

Bookkeeper/Accounting:  Janice George—accounting@stmichaelsnohomish.org 
 

Pastoral Assistant for Faith Formation & Evangelization:  Muriel Sanchez Parra 
(111)/ faithformation@stmichaelsnohomish.org 
 

Music: Bernadino Leyva,  Raul Chacon, Aric Nesheim, Ray Crisalogo & Iris In-
gram—               music@stmichaelsnohomish.org 
 

 
 

 

School Principal: Dr. Karen Matthews (104) / principal@smpschool.org 
                                Preschool 3-4 yrs. and K – 8th grades            

 

Weddings:  Please call the office   a minimum of six months prior to your request-
ed wedding date so that the Marriage Preparation  planning can be completed. 
Melissa Landowski our wedding coordinator will assist. 
 
Annulment:    Lisa Tuckett—lisa.tuckett@gmail.com—425-941-4778 
                          Carmen Flores—silascarmen@hotmail.com 
 
Ministry to Homebound —Dianne White—whitesred@comcast.net— 
          360-863-2991 
 
Adoration:   Lorraine Smith  - msvalentine@comcast.net -206 963-2895  -  
 

 

St. Michael Staff &  Contacts 

 

New Parishioners—Welcome to St. Michael Catholic Parish. Please fill out a registration form found in the church entryway or 

find it on our website at www.stmichaelsnohomish.org.   If you are seeking , *Baptism, *First Reconciliation, *First Communion, 

*Confirmation, or *Marriage, we ask that you register and be active within our St. Michael community for a minimum of six 

months prior to receiving that sacrament.   We look forward to getting to know you!  

Fifth Sunday of Easter– May 19, 2019 

mailto:frmilhton@st-michaels-snohomish.com


ST .  M ICHAEL  CATHOLIC  CHURCH  

WEEKEND  COLLECTIONS  

MAY  5,  2019  
 

  108  Sunday Envelopes      $5 ,856 

          Sunday Loose              2 ,266 

       36 E lectron ic  Giv ing                                 3 ,150  

        Total                                          $11,272  

 
Thank you for helping us support the needs of our Parish community! 

 

Reaching Out—Changing Lives 
(Capital Campaign Building Project 5/8/19) 

 

Donations + Interest earned:             $1,243,700 
 

Total updated projected project costs:         $2,659,000 
 

Thank you for your continued support & prayers!  
There are “green” Capital Campaign envelopes available in the 

narthex. 

 Weekly Calendar 

Monday– 5/20 

 Confirmation Class 6:30pm 

 Growing in Faith  Grupo de Ora-
cion 7:00pm (D1) 

 

Tuesday– 5/21 
 Confessions 5:00pm 
 Mass 6:00pm 
 Bible Study (Spanish) 7:00pm (D1) 
  

Wednesday– 5/22 
 Adoration 
 Mass 9:00am 
 Rosary Prayer Group 7:00pm 
 Hispanic Ministries 7:00pm 
 

Thursday— 5/23 
 Mass 9:00am 
 School Commission 6:00pm 
 St. Vincent de Paul 7:00pm 
 

Friday – 5/24 
 Adoration 

 Mass 9:00am 

 Adoration 
 Bible Study 10:00am 
 Grupo De Oracion 7:00 pm 
 
Saturday– 5/25 
 Confessions 3:30pm 
 Mass  5:00pm  
  
Sunday—  5/26 
 Mass 8:00am 
 RCIA 9:00am 
 Mass 10:30am 
 Confirmation Mass 5:00 pm  
 

 
 

Prayer for Vocations Family Movie Night—Saturday June 2nd 
6:00pm.  The Knights of Columbus will be hosting their monthly 
Pizza, Beer, Wine and Milk Movie night along with prayers for 
vocations. Invite your friends to join you for a movie and pizza! 
 
Last day of School—June 14 

Golf Tournament—June 29th 11:00am  - Sign up now in the nar-
thex.  Dutch Hill Golf & Country Club 14228 81st PL SE 
Snohomish.  YOU DON”T NEED TO BE A GOLFER TO ENJOY THE 
PARTY!!!  Come as you are and join in the fun! 

Upcoming Events at St. Michael 

Building Project Update 

Building update 5/14/19: This week's updates in-
clude the finished roof on the school building! It 
has been sealed, while the downspouts and 
gutters will be installed later. This week, the HVAC
(heating & cooling) system is being installed for 
the new gathering space, and a one hour fire rated 
wallboard is being installed on the exterior of the 
new area. 

In new developments, after a financial review with 
the finance council, it has been determined that it 
will be feasible to recover the pews along with the 
new flooring in the sanctuary! We are very excited 
to make this change after receiving feedback from 
the community. It will bring the everything togeth-
er and feel like a new space! 



School News 

Pastor Change 

Fr. Milhton recently shared a letter from the Archbishop Sar-
tain announcing his transfer to the Western Washington par-
ishes of Lewis County effective July 1, 2019.   
In addition, the announcement of the assignment of Fr. Mi-
chael Dion as Priest Administrator here at St. Michael Parish.   
We are all going to miss Fr. Milhton and the love and spirituali-
ty he has shared with the community of St. Michael over the 
past seven years.  As one of our parishioners expressed, “you 
are leaving St. Michael in a better position than it was when 
you came.” 
Over the next few weeks, Fr. Milhton and Fr. Dion will be learn-
ing more about each of their new assignments.   More infor-
mation regarding gatherings to say goodbye to Fr. Milhton and 
welcome Fr. Dion will be announced as soon as plans are final-
ized.  Tentatively set for the weekend of June 22/23.  Mark 
your calendars! 

Golf Tournament! 

Gather all your golfing friends for a day of golf at Dutch Hill Coun-
try Club here in Snohomish.  Mark your calendars for Saturday 
June 29th beginning at 11:00am.  5 person scramble.  Free food 
and drinks.  Donations accepted to the Capital Campaign fund.   
Sign up sheets are available now in the narthex!  You don’t need 
to be a golfer to join the party!  Come as you are and meet new 
people from our community and beyond! 

Preparing for the Future 
Catholic schools offer programs designed to develop the spiritual, 
academic, artistic, athletic and leadership potentials of their stu-
dents. St. Michael Parish School is now enrolling students for the 
2019-2020 school year for preschool through Grade 8. Infor-
mation about the admissions process and application forms can 
be found on our web site  www.smpschool.org 
PLANT SALE! 
Thank you to everyone who participated in our plant sale! From 
growing and donating plants to purchasing plants and food, eve-
ryone's support is greatly appreciated. We were able to raise just 
over $1,600! 

Volunteer Appreciation 

Thank you to the Knights of Columbus, Michael Scott, 
Dave Beland, and Charlie Green (and to Deb Beland for 
bringing them lunch) for their work on sedentary control at 
the Rosary Prayer Garden this past weekend!  They will be 
having additional work parties to repair weather damage 
and weed control over the next few months.  If you have 
time to spare and would like to help please contact the 
office. 
 
Thank you also to Steve Warner for his many years and 
literally countless hours that he has shared with St. Mi-
chael mowing the large field to the north of our school 
building.   
 

Thank you, Thank you, Thank you!  

O Jesus, Eternal Priest, look down with love upon Thy priests. Fill 
them with burning zeal for the conversion of sinners. Keep them 
within the shelter of Thy Sacred Heart. Keep unstained their 
anointed hands. which daily touch Thy Sacred Body. Keep unsul-
lied their lips purpled with Thy precious Blood. Keep pure and 
unearthly their hearts sealed with the sublime marks of Thy glo-
rious Priesthood. Let Thy holy love protect them from the world's 
contagion. Bless their labors with abundant fruit, and may the 
souls to whom they minister on earth be one day their joy and 
consolation in heaven. Amen.  

Annual Catholic Appeal 

Each year during the Annual Catholic Appeal campaign, we 
pause and consider all the great things that are accom-
plished in the name of Jesus! Although we have raised a 
total of $31,400, we have not yet heard from everybody, in 
fact we have only heard from 79 of our families!. Our par-
ish goal this year is $82,935.  Any payments in excess of our 
goal will be used for new flooring and other upgrades in the 
rectory.. Let’s take care of our Priests! 

 If you have already made your gift to the Appeal, thank 
you! If not, please return your pledge envelope today or 
donate online at www.seattlearchdiocese.org/donate. 

Knights of Columbus—St. Michael Council #9664, 
Grand Knight: Jim Sekulich—jimsekulich@msn.com 

Society of St. Vincent DePaul Pres.—Deborah Beland  - 
dkbeland@msn.com—For assistance call: 425-355-

 

 
NOW SEEKING Field Maintenance  

assistance! 

We are currently seeking assistance with mowing and 
weed-eating the large field to the north of the school 
building.  Time commitment April 1st through October 
31st.  Please call the office if you have equipment and or 
time & talent to offer to the church.  If we get a few volun-
teers, the commitment will be reduce for each person.  
Thank you for considering! 

DID YOU KNOW? 
We have a Rosary Prayer Garden for all to use for 

prayer, reflection and meditation. 
 

It is available any time, enter from the South-
west corner of the lower parking lot. 

http://www.smpschool.oorg
http://www.seattlearchdiocese.org/donate

